
Robyn Allyn 

President Toluca Lake Garden Club 
Toluca Lake resident 

Robynallyn3@gmail.com 

May 26, 2016 

City Councilman David Ryu 
cc. Alice Roth 
      Justin Orenstein 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing to you on behalf  of  the Toluca Lake Garden Club President and as a Toluca 
Lake resident regarding the parcel of  land at the corner of  Addison and Cahuenga. I am 
aware of  the development of  this property as I drove by to look at it recently. I am also 
told it is to be cleaned up and developed to create and beautify this property. I spoke with 
Ryan Altoon and he assured me that this property would be fenced, cleaned and 
maintained. I was also told that there would be steps to protect the nearby residents from 
unwanted elements that may infiltrate the space and was assured this would not be the 
case. Therefore we are in favor of  this development and look forward to seeing its 
completion. Thank you for your time and best of  luck with this endeavor. 

Sincerely yours, 

Robyn Allyn


